TOWN OF TROY
BOARD MEETING

March 14, 2017

The regular town board meeting was called to order by chairman, Roger Mack, at 7:30
p.m., at the Town of Troy town hall.

Roll call was taken with the following responding: Roger Mack, Donald Meise, Jeff Lohr,
Lioyd E. Ballweg, and Mary Zins.

it was confirmed that the agenda was properly posted in three locations in the township
and mailed to board members in compliance with the open meetings law.

Meise made a motion, seconded by Lohr, to adopt the agenda as posted. Motion
carried 3-0. '

Minutes:

Lohr made a motion, seconded by Mack, to approve the minutes of the February 14,
2017, board meeting. Motion carried 3-0.

Treasurer’s Report:

Ballweg informed the board he has received a check for the TRIP project. Lohr made a
motion, seconded by Meise, to approve accounts payable checks #7355-#7421 totaling
$596,913.23. Motion carried 3-0.

Citizen’s Comments:

Carol Weisensel thanked the board for keeping Troy Village Road passable during the
winter season. She stated by removing the trees in the right-of-way has improved the road’s
condition during winter.

The residents from Troy Village inquired about the status of the survey of said road.
Chairman, Mack, stated Bill Wenzel was ill for a period of time and unable to complete his
work. Mack will contact him regarding the issue.

Patrolman’s Report:
Meise gave the following account of activities during the past month:
e Plowing and sanding the town roads have kept Lohr and Mack busy.
e He contacted Jacob Meixelsperger regarding driving farm equipment in the ditch
on Schweppe Road and doing damage to said road/ditch.
e Several of the town road right-of-ways need to have limbs/brush removed.
Business liems:

Theboard decided to meet with contractors Judd Excavating or Jack Fenske on
Thursday, March 16, 2017, at 9:00 a.m.

Ballweg acknowledged that a town resident hasn’t paid his personal property taxes for a
three-year period. Mack will contact the Wisconsin Town’s Attorney to ascertain what recourse
the town has. Ballweg will also contact the Sauk County Treasurer regarding this issue.

The board will check the town roads for winter damage on Thursday, March 16, after
meeting with the contractors.




